AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING
of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, 

in said township, at 8:30 a.m.

on Monday, 26th day of April, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Absent:

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Also Present:

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 8:46 a.m.
Supervisor Booth said this special meeting is for the sole purpose for the proposal to revise and re-entitle Introductory Local Law # 4 of 2010 in its final form, instead of repealing Local Law # 4 of 2001 to reinstate a three ton weigh limit on Kings Hill Road. The Local Law # 4 of 2001that amends the Vehicles and Traffic Chapter of the Municipal Code to add an eight ton weight limit on trucks on Kings Hill Road. Supervisor Booth said the decision to change the weight limit was done for public safety and to make the speed limit on the Newburgh portion of  Kings Hill Road consistent with the Town of Montgomery’s section of the road. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Reintroducing and Re-entitling Local Law # 4 of 2010 As A Local Law Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” Of The Code Of The Town Of Newburgh To Add An Eight Ton Weight Limit On Trucks On Kings Hill Road And Confirming The Scheduled Date And Time For Public Notice And Public Hearing of May 3, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 34 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent. 

Supervisor Booth said that James Osborne, Town Engineer, has secured a quote for bore testing and an engineer analysis on Kings Hill Road. The approximate cost is $2,000.00. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize James Osborne, Town Engineer, to secure a quote not to exceed $2,500.00 for bore testing and an engineering anyalis of Kings Hill Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if the level of degree will be put into the proposal.

Supervisor Booth replied that this will be a complete analysis.

Bill Corbin, asked how a can the Town propose an eight ton limit change in the Local Law before they receive the engineering analysis. 

Supervisor Booth said the reason the public hearing was scheduled before the Town received the engineering anyalis is for the timing with the Town of Montgomery’s approvals. He said the purpose of the public hearing is to answer any questions the public may have. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent. 


Councilman Woolsey asked Supervisor Booth if any action was taken at the Town of Montgomery Town Board Meeting.
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Supervisor Booth said they did not take any action as of yet.


Peter Calvano said he was at the Town of Montgomery meeting and their lawyer advised the Board that they had to wait for the Town of Newburgh to give them more information. They scheduled on Town Board Meeting regarding the mining permit for May 6, 2010. Mr. Calvano asked if the Town of Newburgh is corresponding with the Town of Montgomery and would they consider asking for a comparison for the difference in Kings Hill Road for the Town of Montgomery portion and the Town of Newburgh portion. 


Bill Zoutis has concerns that the construction of the Town of Montgomery’s portion of the Kings Hill road is better than the Town of Newburgh portions. The entire road should be eight tons. His other concern is having heavy duty trucks in a residential area. 


Mr. Corbin does not see the purpose of the Town imposing an eight ton limit for the Town of Newburgh portion of the road.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn at 8:56 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:56 p.m.

Submitted by

                                     ___________________________________

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
